The McLean Rotary Club Foundation, Inc.

Board Meeting of August  11, 2009
(amended)

The meeting was called to order by President Stan Richards at 11:00 a.m. 

Present:  Board Members: Stan Richards, Bob Rosenbaum, Todd Dempsey, Bob Hahne, Ed Shahin, Club liaison Glenn Yarborough (non-voting)
Missing:  Bob Frank
Guests:  Paul Frank, Club President; and Bill Stell

The minutes of the Board meeting of April 21, 2009 were approved. 

In the absence of the Treasurer President Stan Richards provided an explanation of the Balance Sheet and the Profit and Loss Statement.  Our Balance Sheet as of June 30, 2009 shows total liabilities and equity of $170,995.11. 
The board voted unanimously in favor of "targeting" the sum of $8,000 (approximately 5% of the anticipated foundation total for the current year) as being available to spend during the year July 1, 2009 through June 30, 2010.  The sum is a "target" (not a commitment) which could fluctuate depending on the performance of the foundation's investments.  Expenditure of the foundation funds is subject to approval of specific project(s) by the Foundation Board which may or may not use the entire $8,000.

The $8,000 is a guideline for spending from the endowment or income from the endowment.  

A lengthy discussion ensued concerning the Grants Policy based on Stan Richards’s thoughtful piece on Grants Policy.  Comments included the following:

· Bob Hahne – We do what our Club membership wants us to do

· Paul Frank - The Foundation must maintain a connection with the Club  
· Todd Demsey – What is the conduit for requests to come to the Foundation?
· Stan Richards – Neither board (Foundation and Club) has a mechanism in place to evaluate grant requests

· Bob Rosenbaum – We can listen to the Club Board concerning grants

· Paul Frank – Suggested we should form a joint committee to make recommendations concerning the handling of grant requests
· Ed Shahin – I am hopelessly confused concerning the Grants Policy

Bob Hahne suggested the idea of have at least two meeting a year that are Foundation meeting as opposed to club meetings.

The discussion ended with the Board endorsing the suggestion to form a joint committee of Foundation and Club members to review how the club and the foundation can better serve the will of our joint membership.
After a short discussion the Board decided to turn down the grant request from Atika Gul

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 12:03 pm.
Respectfully Submitted,

Ed Shahin

Ed Shahin, Secretary 

The following contributions have been received from club members this fiscal year:

Contributions to Date FY 2009-2010

	Name
	Amount
	Check
	Date
	Designation

	Bob Hahne
	$500
	175
	7/23/09
	Current Activities

	Mike DeRose
	$100
	1523  
	9/9/09
	Current Activities

	
	
	
	
	

	Total
	$600
	
	
	


